WINDSOCK VILLAGE AVIATION CORP.

WINDSOCK VILLAGE PROPERTY OWNERS

MINUTES OF 10/15/09 BOARD MEETING

The October meeting of the Boards was held 10/15/09 at Peter Lambert’s home. Present were: Bill Clegg, Dave Adams, Barbara Clifford, Peter Lambert, Beverly Mason and Bob Pustell. Guests present were: Dave Swift, Roger Currier, Gary Cole and Glenn Mason.

Aviation Portion of meeting

The meeting convened at 6:30pm.The minutes of the 9/17/09 meeting were reviewed. The minutes stated that Stafford King is a past due account. In fact, Barbara noted in her report that Stafford King had passed away and that the account May become a problem. The Ben King account is the past due account. The correction will be made to the 9/17/09 minutes. The minutes were approved with the correction. 

Treasurer’s report:  Barbara reported bank accounts totaling $82,615 and accounts receivable of $5,815. There are 24 accounts in arrears with two from the prior year. The runway restoration project has expended $30,414.50 to date. The Treasurer’s report was approved as presented.

Public input: none

Runway Restoration Project update: Gary reported: The reimbursement of $150 was for the trucking of a drag from Lovell ME for use on the runway. An extra 103 yards of material was needed to finish the project. That was the cause of the overage from the $30,000 that had been approved. The remaining $34,000 that was approved at the annual meeting will be needed for the 2nd half of the project—especially for the north end. 

Beverly suggested that Gary have specifics together for next year’s annual meeting as to how the balance of the project will proceed and how the money will be spent. Gary responded that $75,000 had been approved. So long as we expend $75,000 or less, do we have to go to the body for anything else? Beverly responded that since the scope of the project has been changed from 4000’ we should go to the body to review the project to date and to get approval for the change. Gary responded that the cost is not based on the length or scope of the project but on how much material we use. Beverly responded that the Board would feel more comfortable if we explain to the body that there has been a change in the scope of the project that had been previously presented to them. Bob added that we are in a box of having to do the 4000’ until the body advises us otherwise. Gary added that cutting back on the north end also allowed access to the runway for the people on the east side.

Gary reported that after the hydro seeding, we had 3 weeks of dry weather. With rain coming at the end of the month, some growth is now evident. We used a blue grass and winter fescue mixture that is slow growing compared to a rye grass. Once it germinates, it is much stronger than the fast growing rye grasses. Cameron has faxed Gary a copy of the warranty.

Gary has two other concerns. His first is for trees encroaching on the runway. He feels that it is time to address the issue of any trees that hang over the runway lights or in any other way encroach upon the runway. He added that with only ½ of the runway being used, there is much less room for error. He does not feel that this is his area of responsibility and that the Board should handle the matter. Beverly asked if he has approached anyone about offending trees on their property. Gary responded: no and if the Board wants him to assume that responsibility, he would rather do it with a Board member. Glenn Mason added that he and Gary have spoken of this issue. The tree that hangs over the most is Jim Pacheco’s. Jim has not been open to the idea of having the tree removed. A discussion ensued: are there any other offending trees? can we just trim the branches on the runway side?. It was suggested that if Jim does not agree to the removal of the tree (at our cost) that perhaps we should invite him to an upcoming meeting to discuss it with him.

Gary asked Glenn if he has any experience with using blue grass and fescue seed. Glenn responded yes. He added that it takes 3-4 weeks for germination. He has found it to be a very tolerant seed. It is the only kind that he has seen come back annually on the runway.

Night Operations: A member informed Gary that he was going to turn the lights back on so that he can fly at night. Gary explained that this is a Board issue. The Board had decided that there will be no night flying during the runway restoration project and that it is the Boards decision whether to turn the lights on or not. Gary further reviewed that difficulty and danger of not having the center area of the lighted area to land on. Gary surveyed 6 former board members. Of the 6, 4 want the lights on and the other 2 agreed with Gary that it is dangerous. Gary feels that if the Board decides to allow night flying, the pilots should be required to sign a waiver to release the WVAC of any liability. Bob asked if they would also agree to compensate for any damages they may cause. He added that the tendency to go to the center of the lights is very strong. Roger Currier added that in today’s legal atmosphere, if someone has a mishap it is conceivable that the Corporation would be considered negligent. From his own experience: anything less than a perfect scenario and your judgment is compromised. Dave Swift added that he is a newer pilot-under 10 years- and he wouldn’t attempt to land at night but there was an outsider who landed on the area under restoration. Glenn added that we would only be plowing ½ the runway so the people who want to fly at night will only be able to do so until snowfall. Beverly noted that the letter that went out to all members stated that night flying would be suspended until the restoration project is complete. She feels that the Board should take the advice of the Runway Chairman and maintain the suspension of night flying. Gary responded that he does not want the Board to feel that he is recommending anything in his official capacity. He is only expressing his personal opinion. Beverly responded that he is the Chairman of the runway committee and we as a Board look to him for guidance. Gary responded that: no, he is thinking only in terms of turf and turf restoration, not runway operations. He does not consider himself the safety person. Glenn stated that this is what he has been going through for years. 

A long discussion ensued on the scope and responsibility of the Chairman of the Runway Committee. Gary felt that it only relates to the turf restoration project. Beverly felt that it also involves the operation and safety aspects of the runway. Gary is not willing to accept the expanded responsibilities beyond turf. He has never felt that he was a runway policeman. He has never received a call re: is runway open or closed. He feels that this is a safety committee issue. Roger feels that it is the job of the runway committee to advise the Board. The ultimate authority lies with the Board. Beverly responded that we cannot solve the issue of the runway being open or closed tonight, but we can deal with the runway lights. Peter asked if we need a formal motion. Beverly responded that the Board approved the letter that was sent to all members that stated that the lights would be off during the project. No one has come to the Board and asked for a change.

Gary asked if the Safety Committee is an appointed committee of the Board. Do we want a Safety Committee or a Runway/Safety Committee? If we want the latter, then we should rename the committee to alleviate confusion. We should also review the scope of their committee.  

Other Business: Bob reviewed that Nick Anania started the ball rolling re: irrigation. Until now, it has always been considered financially unattainable. Nick believes that with some sweat equity and Nick’s expertise it could be affordable. Would it be prudent to consider deferring the balance of the turf restoration and install irrigation instead? Peter responded that there has never been a proposal put forward for the Board to consider. Bob understands that but if there is interest among Board members, he will pursue it. Gary responded that this runway project will provide thicker, hardier grass. Everything is lined up for next September.

The aviation portion of the meeting adjourned at 8:03pm.


Property Owners Portion of Meeting

There were not enough Board members present for a quorum. It was noted, however, that the bill from Carroll Paving was $1,364 less than the estimate.

Submitted by Peter Lambert, secretary.

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, November 19

6:30pm at Beverly Mason’s home

